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February 7, 2023 

Principal’s Corner   
I was recently watching a police show and someone was in 
trouble and the backup was 10 minutes away. Suspense built; 
would the help get there in time. Thinking back that scenario 
is very common in a lot of shows and movies. Help is coming, 
but will it get there in time. Will the calvary arrive in time to 
save the wagon train under attack? Or will they be able to 
stop the bomb from blowing up before the timer hits zero.  
How far is the help away? When we need help from God, 
how far is he away from us? He is only a prayer away. No 
matter if you haven’t talked to God in a long time, or if it is a 
daily part of your life. God is always there to hear our prayer, 
and he hears them when we make our prayer. So, if things are 
good or bad, God wants to hear about it, and if you need His 
help, He is only a prayer away. 
 

The Annual Lutheran 
School AR Challenge for all 
students in grades 1-8 is going on 
now until March 3. 

End of the second week results for our students: 
1st  place 6th grade – 18.5 avg points per student 
2nd place 4th grade – 17.2 avg points per student 
3rd place 5th grade – 16.1 avg points per student 
4th place 8th grade – 7.15 avg points per student 
5th place 6th  grade – 6.05 avg points per student 
6th place 2nd grade – 4.84 avg points per student 
7th place 3rd grade – 2.87 avg points per student 
8th place 1st grade – 0.54 avg points per student 
Please encourage your child to READ EVERY DAY to 
the best of their ability.  Set time aside for them to 
read and even for you to listen to them read. This is a 
fun contest as students are challenged to read and 
compete within our school and other schools while 
reading great books and improving their reading 
skills. 

AR Website to search by title or author: 
http://www.arbookfind.com/advanced.aspx . You can 
do a Quick Search by the title or author. Keep in mind 
that if the book is part of a series, and the series name is 
part of the title, it is often easier to search by the 
author.  
 
 
 

 

 
 

Kindergarten Round-Up will take place 
on Tuesday, February 21, at 6:30 pm.  
Today, invitations were sent home with 
current preschool students and mailed 

to potential students.  If you know of anyone interested, 
please let the school office know or have them contact 
Jacqie for an information packet.  507-231-6646 

 
National Lutheran  

Schools Week 
will be celebrated  

March 5-12 
 

Sunday, March 5th marks the beginning of our week of 
celebrating Lutheran Schools.  At the end of this week, 

the school puts on a Silent Auction (with the help of 
many helping hands of parents), PTL puts on a Brunch, 

the Scholastic Bookfair is open and our K-8 students sing 
at the 10 am service.  There will be many fun activities 

during the whole week. 
  Look for more details coming out soon!! 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Congratulations to our winners in our 
school’s Geography Bee last Tuesday:
  
1st Place: Kurt Trahms, 8th Grade 
2nd Place: Hannah Marzinske, 7th Grade 
3rd Place: Stella Ziemke, 8th Grade 

 

 



Winter Sports Games – Go Cards! 
 

  Mon, Feb 6th – HOME Games vs Fairmont 
     4:15 B Boys   
 5:15 A Girls                                       
 6:15 A Boys 
Help still needed tonight! See email for sign up.  
 

Tues, Feb 7th – AWAY Games @ Truman 
     BUS @ 2:30 
 4:00 B Girls                                         
 5:00 B Boys 
 

Thurs, Feb 9th – HOME Games vs Genesis 
 4:30 A Girls      
 5:30 A Boys 
 6:30 B Girls  *add on game*                                    
 

Mon, Feb 13th – HOME Games vs St. Mary’s 
     4:30 B Boys                                         
 5:30 A Boys 
*make up game* 

BONUS PAGE WITH MORE PHOTOS 
OF PEPFEST & TOURNAMENT 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
If your children ride the bus, note that 

Wednesday, February 22, is School Bus Driver 
Appreciation Day in MN.  Be 
sure to show your appreciation for 
these quiet heroes who transport your 
most precious cargo – your children – 

day in and day out. 

 

 
2nd Quarter Honor Roll 

 

We recognize the following students for their academic 
achievement during the second quarter, which ended 
January 20th. We give God thanks and glory! 
 

Fifth Grade 
A Honor Roll:  Brody Berndt, Ryder Britton, Annabell 
Brunson, Lofton Johnson, Nathanael Leiding, Catherine 
Manthe, Cambria Schlie, Kaitlyn Schoenfeld, Tenley 
Sprengeler, Norah Welvaert 
B Honor Roll:  Owen Simon 

 

Sixth Grade 
A Honor Roll:  Aiden Andreen, Bethany Benson, Samuel 
Hoehn, Creidin Lee, Ava Trahms, Ashlynn Wolff 
B Honor Roll:  Ava Anderson, Oliver Dimmel, Brekken 
Olson, Alivia Schuft, Riley Winter 
 

Seventh Grade 
B Honor Roll:  Reese Johnson, Jacob Leiding, Brennan 
Welvaert 

 

Eighth Grade 
A Honor Roll:  Morgan Dimmel, Jacey Jensen, Elsie 
Owens, Kurt Trahms, Stella Ziemke 
B Honor Roll: Raylen Blasing, Madison Donahue, Yale 
Johnson, Liviana Lee, Hayden Stencel 
 

 

February Chapel Offerings will support 
Ukrainian Refugees through the MN South District and 
the Hearts for Jesus Project. They are assembling and 
distributing clothing, food, bibles, and medicine where it 
is needed. We have collected $18.42 so far. See 
additional page for more information.  
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